
You have asked whether churches can hold drive-in church worship under the new 
orders issued by the Governor yesterday in the Proclamation of Disaster Emergency.  I 
have confirmed with the Department of Public Health that drive in worship would be 
allowable provided that each of the following conditions are satisfied: 
 

1) All persons attending the service must drive up in a vehicle and remain in that 
same vehicle during the entire service.  Individuals cannot get out of their vehicle 
during the service for any reason. 

2) All vehicle windows must remain rolled up during the entire service. 
3) The message is delivered through the vehicle’s radio.  There is no equipment such 

as speakers or microphones to be passed out. 
4) If there is an offering it should be taken as people drive out of the service and 

should not involve any interaction with an usher.  Online giving should be 
encouraged. 

5) You must have an officer of the church or a law enforcement officer present at all 
times to ensure that persons do not leave their vehicles before, during, or after 
the service, and that they otherwise comply with these guidelines. 

6) The number of persons in vehicles must be limited to less than ten and should 
include only those family or household members who have already been in close 
contact with one another. 

 
Please let me know if you have any additional questions.  As you know this is a fluid 
and evolving situation, so these guidelines are subject to change.  I will notify you if 
there are new orders or guidance issued which impacts the information in this 
email.  Best regards,  
     

 

 

 
 
Heather L. Adams 
Assistant Attorney General 
Office of the Attorney General of Iowa 
1305 E. Walnut St. 
Des Moines, Iowa 50319 
Main: (515) 281-5164 | Direct: (515) 281-3441 
Email: Heather.Adams@ag.iowa.gov | www.iowaattorneygeneral.gov 

 
CONFIDENTIALITY NOTICE: This email message (including any attachments) may be confidential or 
protected by one or more of the following: the attorney-client privilege, attorney work product doctrine, or 
applicable laws. If you are not the intended recipient or have received this message in error, please: (1) 
do not read, print, copy, distribute or use it in any way; (2) permanently delete or destroy the message 
(including any attachments); and (3) notify the sender immediately by reply email or telephone. Any 
unintended transmission of this email message does not constitute a waiver of any applicable privilege or 
protection. Thank you. 
 
 


